
The Posse

11/19/16

The Posse met Saturday, 9:00 AM 19 November 2016 at the McHenry Moose Lodge 691, McHenry, IL.
1. ATTENDEES:  

Mike Aiardo

President, Protectors LEMC



Gary Bogolin

Steering Committee, McHenry County Road Pirates


Mike Bradbury
President, Top Cats 


Jim Buol

President (elect), Chicago Cruisers


Bob Carroll

Treasurer, McHenry County HOG


Don DeLordo

President, Rolling Thunder IL-2


Mike Duffy

Road Captain, McHenry Moose Riders


Wally Elliot

Events, DuKane ABATE


Joe Feigel

Secretary, Protectors LEMC


Ed Flavin

Corp President, EAO 


Bill Fulton

Activities Director, Rolling Thunder IL-2


Rich Gruener

President, Chicago Cruisers


Mathew Horn

VP, VP, Disciples of God CMA


Mary Kirkpatrick
Posse Secretary


Wayne Kirkpatrick
Posse Coordinator


Linda Lorenz

Asst Director, McHenry County HOG


Jerome Lund 
President, Fire and Iron MC


Ron Minor

Sgt at Arms, McHenry Moose Riders


Chris Minor

McHenry Moose Riders



Bob Montgomery
Director, Lake Shore H.O.G.


Jeff Peterson

President, Disciples of God CMA


Bruce Preston
VP, McHenry Moose Riders


Jim Purcell

Treasurer, Rolling Thunder, IL-2


Dale Reynolds
VP, American Legion Riders Post 703


Derrick Robinson
Chaplain, Disciples of God, CMA

Sue Ryan

McHenry Moose Riders


Mark Soppe

Road Captain, Fire and Iron 53 MC


John Sweeny
Webmaster – Posse / Head RC, Lake Shore H.O.G.


Mary Szymonik
President (elect), EAO


Mike Tierney

Sr Director, Iron Justice Lake County


Pete Tzimpas
President, McHenry Moose Riders


Ray Weimer

Treasurer, Lake Shore H.O.G.
2. DISSCUSSIONS:

A. The meeting opened with a welcome to the new members and a thanx to the McHenry Moose Riders, Lodge 691, who hosted the meeting at their lodge hall, again, with breakfast available at a small fee.  This facility is an outstanding venue for meetings and MC events.  
B. With new members attending, a brief discussion of the history and purpose of Posse was held and an explanation of how it works including getting club leaders together, web contact list for clubs, meeting minutes. attendees lists, leaders roster. Key events calendar, Posse tabs and, that we allow no dealers or marketing to the Posse.

3. Today’s Meeting included information on:  

A. Wally Elliot, Events Director of DuKane Abate updated everyone on current legislative issues regarding E-15 Ethanol and autonomous vehicle studies.  A summary sheet on autonomous vehicle legislation was sent to Posse members and, is attached to the minutes.

B. Tony “Pan” Sanfelipo, Hupy and Abraham, briefed the group on, and discussed, insurance needs of motorcycle riders and what to do in the event of an accident. Tony left a few DVDs that explained legal representatives, claims, etc.

4. 2017 Events.

A. 2017 key events were reviewed, first by month and then by group.  Each organization in attendance provided their charity date(s) and major events for 2017 so other organizations can support their ride and not schedule a conflicting charity ride. 

B. The 2017 Events Calendar, published on the Posse web site www.posse.cc, will be posted soon for reference. Organizations may add or change event data by contacting Wayne at wkirkpa177@aol.com
5. Next Meeting.  The next Posse meeting will be in April 2017.  Depending on good riding weather, we will solicit members for a convenient date in the March time frame.
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For Immediate Release

November 21, 2016 

Motorcycle Riders Foundation Responds to NHTSA’s

Proposed Policy on Autonomous Vehicles

WASHINGTON, DC –Today, the Motorcycle Riders Foundation filed official comments with the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) regarding a proposed policy and guidance surrounding automated vehicles or self-driving cars. Released in September, the long-awaited guidance from the Agency was a first step in attempting to regulate this burgeoning technology. The guidance included a model policy for states to better understand how such vehicles are tested and used on the road as well as a recommended 15-point safety assessment for manufacturers to follow to ensure autonomous vehicles are safely designed, developed, tested and deployed. 

Generally, the guidance was accepted as a positive first step, but very quickly opposing sides materialized with differing views on non-mandatory guidelines versus regulations, the scope of the federal government and effect on preemption for those states that have already begun to address the vehicles in state law, and general concerns over how to ensure safety within a technology that is so rapidly evolving. 

Representing the voice of the millions of street motorcyclists in the U.S., the Motorcycle Riders Foundation (MRF) thoroughly reviewed the proposed policies as well as attended Agency workshops, congressional hearings and other forums to better understand how this technology and these policies would consider and ensure the safety of motorcyclists on the road. The organization’s thoughts are captured in extensive comments filed with the Agency, which can be viewed by clicking on the below link: https://www.regulations.gov/document?D=NHTSA-2016-0090-0001.

In short, the comments indicate that while the MRF recognizes the potential that these vehicles may offer in regards to improving road safety, other sections made clear that, “any guidelines, procedures, or regulations promulgated, are considerate and inclusive of all road users, specifically motorcyclists.” The comments centered around four main points including implementing an enforceable requirement for automakers to have robust testing when it comes to motorcycle recognition and responsiveness, ensuring that safeguards surrounding cyber security have strong standards, thoughts and considerations regarding liability in crashes with self-driving vehicles, and general concerns about the scope and enforceability of the policy as well as the need to define a clear role between states and the federal government. 

With over 10 million registered motorcycles on the nation’s roads, the MRF insists that this group is an important stakeholder that is often overlooked when it comes to driverless vehicles. The MRF is working to ensure that bikers across the nation not be overlooked; they recently nominated a well-known motorcycle rights’ activist to serve on a newly established Council at the Department of Transportation that will help advise the Secretary of Transportation on this issue. There has been no indication yet that the nomination has been accepted, but the MRF insists that it will remain vigilant in ensuring bikers have a seat at the table when it comes to automated vehicles. 

About Motorcycle Riders Foundation

The Motorcycle Riders Foundation (MRF) provides leadership at the federal level for states’ motorcyclists’ rights organizations as well as motorcycle clubs and individual riders. The MRF is chiefly concerned with issues at the national and international levels that impact the freedom and safety of American street motorcyclists. The MRF is committed to being a national advocate for the advancement of motorcycling and its associated lifestyle and works in conjunction with its partners to help educate elected officials and policymakers in Washington and beyond.

All Information contained in this release is copyrighted. Reproduction permitted with attribution. Motorcycle Riders Foundation. All rights reserved. Ride With The Leaders ™ by joining the MRF at http://motorcycleridersfoundation.wildapricot.org/page-1654836 or call (202) 546-0983. 

